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MAYOR GRAY: KEEP DC ESSENTIAL AND KEEP SPENDING 

DC TAX DOLLARS TO DO SO  
By Elissa Silverman 

 
Mayor Gray made the right decision to keep DC government working and tap into the contingency 
reserve fund while our city’s budget, along with the federal budget, remains hostage to 
Congressional gridlock. Yet this does not mean the District is unaffected and operating like normal. 
Due to the federal shutdown, the Gray administration is making choices each day about what city 
bills to pay, and some very important services are not making the essential list.  
 
DCFPI, along with DC Vote, DC Jobs With Justice, and the Metropolitan Washington Council, 
AFL-CIO, sent a letter yesterday to Mayor Gray urging him to spend DC’s local tax dollars whether 
or not he has federal authorization to spend these funds, and we ask our readers to consider signing 
onto the same letter below. 
 
It’s important to understand how the city is financially operating under the shutdown. Given that 
the District’s budget is still wrapped up in the federal appropriation and needs Congressional 
approval—the budget autonomy referendum affirmed by voters last April has not yet taken effect—
Mayor Gray is not authorized to spend even our local tax dollars sitting in the city’s general fund. 
This is unlike any other city or state in the country. That’s why the mayor tapped into our reserves—
which can keep the city going for about another week with the mayor and city administrator picking 
and choosing what to fund. 
 
Payments to medical providers that accept Medicaid, government-funded health insurance for low-
income residents, is one of the services NOT being funded as a result of the shutdown. Community 
health organizations such as Mary’s Center have been impacted, and the consequences of delaying 
payments could be devastating for both patients and providers. As of October 4, the District 
stopped reimbursing medical and mental health providers for services provided under Medicaid. 
This means that organizations that are at the front-lines of giving care to our most vulnerable 
residents soon could have trouble paying their own bills, including for staff and services. 
 
Even with use of the reserves, the District faces a crisis, and this will get even worse if the 
contingency funds are exhausted before a shutdown is ended. Given the unfairness of tying the 
District up in the federal budget shutdown and its dire impact on serving DC residents, 
DCFPI urges Mayor Gray to fully utilize local funds to maintain services, even without 
congressional authorization. DCFPI has signed on to a letter to the mayor, and we urge residents 
to sign on as well. 
 
Here is the letter. We will send a copy of the letter with additional sign-ons to the mayor soon. 
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